
Paringa Archers Launceston Inc 
201 Reatta Rd, Trevallyn Reserve, Launceston Tasmania  

Secretary Email: Secretary@paringaarchers.org.au 
President Email: President@paringaarchers.org.au 

 Meeting Minutes for Monday 16 September 2024 

 
Meeting started:  7.30 p.m. 

 

Apologies   Nil 

 

Correspondence In:  email from D. Emery re ground for Clout  

 

Correspondence out:  To D. Emery requesting more information.  Ground would need to be 
inspected as it needs to meet safety and clout requirements.  Insurance only 
covers official Club shoots. 

 

Agenda:  1. Come and Try target butts.  Discussion took place re target 
butts.  We currently have different types of targets.  The BCE are from 
Newcastle and the Fastgo from Vietnam.  The use of Fastgo targets will be 
discontinued.  It was resolved that Jeff Garner would obtain a quote from 
BCE for 3 complete targets, 9 centres and 4 outers. 

2 Up to $150 to be spent to purchase a wall TV stand for 
indoor Timing monitor.  

   Moved:   J. Garner 

   Seconded: G. Dyer 

   Motion carried: Unanimously 

Office bearer Attended Y/N Office bearer Attended Y/N 

President  
Jeff Garner  

Y Coaching Coordinator 
Jeff Garner 

Y 

Vice-President 
Peter MulHolland 

y Club Recorder 
Geoff Dyer 

y 

Secretary 
Shirley Morphett 

Y Public Relations 
Emma Hutchinson 

Y 

Treasurer 
Vacant 

N   



3. We express our thanks to A.S.T. for their letter supporting 
our request for a grant from the West Tamar Council.  The outcome of this 
grant application will be known on 18th September, 2024.  

4. A request was made to borrow or rent a 122cm target butt 
for home use.  This was discussed at length.  Targets are consumable 
items, and as AA discourages shooting at home  it was felt that the Club 
could not support the lending or renting of Club equipment for home use.  
It could also cause issues as it is not within insurance guidelines.  

    5. Clout ground.  See Correspondence In/Out 

6. Army Cadets 6-9 p.m. 4th December.   As no one could 
commit to supervising this activity it was resolved to notify the Army that 
Paringa grounds were unavailable.  

7. Field course storm damage clean-up.  Due to closure of the 
Trevallyn Reserve storm damage is not yet known.  As soon as practicable an 
assessment will be made as to the best way to proceed.  It is envisaged that 
professional assistance will be required for cutting and clearing of larger 
trees.  Costs for this are unknown at this stage. 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS:   1. Several events are scheduled in the first months of 2025 to 
be held at Paringa and the support of all members is requested, please.  
How can you help? 

Appendix  

Total financial members 56 



 

Meeting closed:  7.45 p.m. pm 
   
Next Meeting:   Monday, 14th October, 2024 at 7.00 p.m. at 
    1 Whitford Grove, Trevallyn 
 

Shirley Morphett – Secretary     Jeff Garner –President  

 

           Jeff Garner


